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Report of the activities of ASHRAYA for 2018-19 

ASHRAYA central executive committee meeting on 18/8/2018: 

 The first PTA central executive committee meeting for the academic year 2018-19 was held 

on 18TH August 2018 10.30 am. The meeting was chaired by Principal, SCE. The 

programme began with a silent prayer.. Discussions regarding the PTA fund collection for 

providing books for the needy students. The PTA members voluntarily agreed to function as 

a counselling desk during all the days of admission.  

ASHRAYA has arranged a recreation activity on 4th November 2018 for the staff of sapthagiri 

college engineering .It is meant to serve as the means to rejuvenate ourselves. Here 

ASHRAYA has organized recreation by travelling and visiting so many places. 

The first parent teacher meeting for the academic year 2018-19 was held on 22ndDecember 

2018.The Principal of SCE addressed all the parents before starting the individual interaction 

with proctors. In the speech principal stressed on the impact of technology in the life of 

children and the impact of mobile phones and internet on the future of children.. After 

refreshment the parents were directed to the different classes where they met the teachers 

and discussed the progress of their wards. Due to some technical problem the parent 

teacher meeting was conducted only for first year students 

The second central executive committee meeting for this academic year was held on 24 th 

Feb 2019.The association discussion was mainly focused on the modalities of conducting 

Parent teacher meeting and provide fund for the IEEE paper presentation and publication. 

ASHRAYA has collected Rs.7500 -/- for the same purpose. The committee members are 

donated the money voluntarily. Few of the photographs have been enclosed below. 

 

The second parent teacher meeting for the academic year 2018-19 was held on 20th April 

2019.The Principal of SCE addressed all the parents before starting the individual interaction 

with proctors. In the speech principal was mentioned the importance of parent teacher 

meeting. Some of the parents expressed their expectation from the college. After 

refreshment the parents were directed to the different classes where they met the teachers 



and discussed the progress of their wards. In the meeting the discussion was mainly 

focussed on the attendance status and internal marks status of the students. The awards are 

distributed for the toppers of the various branch students based on the previous semester 

results.  

The PTA continues to be the strong pillar and support for the smooth functioning of the 

college. Along with the teachers and management they focus on the integral part of the 

institution. The college is grateful to the PTA for their untiring efforts in attaining the vision 

and mission for which the college stands for. 

 

Convener        Principal 

 

 


